
HB 1423 -- MACHINE PARTS

SPONSOR: Griesheimer

Currently, purchasers of junk, scrap metal, or any secondhand
property must keep a record of tractor batteries purchased. This
bill changes tractor batteries to all heavy equipment batteries.
The bill also adds heavy equipment batteries to items that must be
recorded even if the sale is below $50.

The bill also makes stealing, as defined by Section 570.030, RSMo,
a catalytic converter or heavy equipment battery a class D felony.

This bill is similar to HB 1153 (2021).


